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Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your enquiry of 19 December 2021, which we have considered under the 
terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the FOI Act). 
 
You asked for the following information: 
 

“Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 I wish to see the following 
information regarding Rishi Sunak's trip to California in December 2021: 
 
- The names and job titles of those who went on the trip. 
 
- Full copies of all notes, minutes, agendas and briefing materials for meetings that 
were attended on the trip. 
 
- Full copies of all agendas/itineraries/dairies for the trip. 
 
- A full breakdown of all of the costs associated with the trip (including fees, travel, 
accommodation, food and any other related costs). If funding came from any 
second or third parties please include them in the breakdown.” 

 
We have identified information that falls within the scope of your request which we 
believe may engage section 35(1)(a) – formulation and development of Government policy 
– of the FOI Act.  This is a qualified exemption and we are required to balance the public 
interest between disclosure and non-disclosure of the information.  

By virtue of section 10(3) of the FOI Act, where public authorities have to consider the 
balance of the public interest in relation to a request, they do not have to comply with the 
request until such time as is reasonable in the circumstances. 

We always aim to reply to requests in full within twenty working days, even when the 
balancing of the public interest is required.  However, in this case, the Treasury has not yet 
resolved the different considerations.  We therefore need to take some additional time to 
assess whether the public interest in withholding the information outweighs the public 
interest in disclosing it. 

We estimate it will take us approximately four weeks to complete our considerations 
though we will of course reply sooner if it is possible to do so. 

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us. Please quote the reference 
number above in any future communications. 
 



Yours sincerely 
 
Information Rights Unit 
 
 



 

Copyright notice 
 
Most documents HM Treasury supplies in response to a Freedom of Information request, 
including this letter, continue to be protected by Crown copyright. This is because they will 
have been produced by Government officials as part of their work. You are free to use 
these documents for your information, for any non-commercial research you may be doing 
and for news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, will require 
the permission of the copyright holder. Crown copyright is managed by The National 
Archives and you can find details on the arrangements for re-using Crown copyright 
material at: http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/re-using-public-
sector-information/uk-government-licensing-framework/crown-copyright/ 

 

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 

If you are not happy with this reply, you can request a review by writing to HM Treasury, 
Information Rights Unit, 1 Horse Guards Road, London SW1A 2HQ or by emailing us at the 
address below.  Any review request must be made within 40 working days of the date of 
this letter.  

Email: foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk 
 
It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why 
you are dissatisfied.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a 
decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by HM Treasury 
which is outlined above. 

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner’s 
Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF (or via their website at: 
https://ico.org.uk). 

 


